LeSauk Township Annual Road Inspection Meeting
May 12, 2021

T'he Annual Road Inspection Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dan Heim at 4:00 p.m. in
the Town Hall.

PRESENT: Supervisors Dan Heim, Jeff Westerlund and Shawn Omann and Clerk
Marlyce Plante.

The Town Board traveled all township roads. The majority of the roads within the township are
in good driving condition. 30™ Avenue is in need of the most repair. Doug Welk of ASTECH

Inc., has stated in the past that the township should not put a lot of money into 30™ Avenue, just
maintain as much as possible.

22" St. No. — Another street that Doug Welk of ASTECH Inc., has stated in the past the
township should not put a lot of money 1nto it, just maintain as much as possible.

35™ St. No. — The portion located along the Lloyd Traut property and belongs to the township, is
in need of some work. Another street to maintain until a paving project could be worked out

with the city of Sartell since they own the portion of 35™ Street that runs along the Blackberry
Ridge Addition & Golf Course.

17™ St. No. — Udermann area - This area was graded, but is still slightly washboard. The road
will again be graded in the fall unless needed before then.

3227¢ St. — This street is in poor condition but has been patched by St. Cloud since the majority

of the south side is in the city. There is a lot of traffic on this road, both trucks, cars and farm
equipment. Patch and fix as needed.

Supv Heim and Supv Westerlund spent several hours patching potholes on roads throughout the

township. They used 1000 1bs. of cold patch and could have used more. The majority of
potholes were taken care of on township roads.

The following are areas that need to be addressed and considered:

Crack Seal

o 40" Street North — older portion.

e 1> Street North — Due for a crack seal
Blow Patching

e 30" Street North & Riviera Road. Intersection and parts of 30™ are deteriorating.

Possible blow patching could be done in this area.
Road Signs

e The platted areas of Via Riviera, Bon Homie Valley, Countryside Acres & Pleasantdale

Addition will be receiving new 25 MPH Speed limit signs.
Miscellaneous

 Properties to consider sending letters to: Wayne Rosenow, 2734 Riverside Ave. No.,
Russ Schindler, 2624 7t Ave. No., Duane Blascziek, 1401 County Road 120 (corner of
62" Avenue) and Bruce & Wendy Theisen, 140 County Road 120, regarding either
abandoned & unlicensed vehicles and abandoned property.

° River Vista Lane was “cut into” and concrete was laid down and not asphalt with the




T'he Town Board members viewed all street signs in the Town Hall that could be sold. Clerk
Plante will contact Randy Thompson to see if he is interested.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlyce L. Plante
LeSauk Township Clerk




